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MEMORANDUM
TO: Freeport Town Council
FROM: Peter Joseph, Town Manager
DATE: 03/10/22
RE: Otrdinance Chapter 30 - Victualers Licensing Ordinance — follow-up from last discussion

During the most recent discussion of the potential repeal of the Victualers Licensing Ordinance, a question
was raised by Councilors regarding whether the Town would be giving up any of its potential regulatory
authority over the inspection of restaurants or other food establishments if we were to repeal Chapter 30.
Town Staff was tasked with providing more information to the Council on this question. As a result, the
Codes Officer and I spent some time reviewing the state regulations surrounding health inspections. We
found the following:

- For a municipality to be permitted to conduct food safety inspections, the municipality must have
delegated authority from the State of Maine under the Health Inspection Program, operated by the
Maine Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS).

- Once a municipality receives delegated authority under the Health Inspection Program, that
municipality is responsible for performing 100% of all health inspections within the municipality,
including on-call investigations during night and weekend times. In other words, the delegated
authority is an “all or nothing” type of authority. This explains why so few municipalities outside of
the State’s largest cities pursue this type of delegated authority.

- Freeport does not currently have delegated authority from the State for health inspections. Based on
the current “more than satisfactory” performance by our assigned health inspectors from DHHS; I
do not recommend that we pursue this authority at this time.

- Although I do not anticipate recommending that the Town pursue delegated authority under the
Health Inspection Program in the future, the repeal of our Victualers Licensing Ordinance would
not significantly impact our ability to request this authority, should the Town choose to pursue that
avenue in the future.
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